Anniston Runner’s Club
Executive Board Minutes
April 14, 2014
6:00 PM Animal Medical Center Conference Room
Present: President Mark Lentz, Vice President Robert Powers, Treasurer Leah Stuart, Member-At-Large Brooke Nelson (Note: Immediate Past President Nancy Grace and Woodstock Race Director Haley Gregg arrived late due to other commitments.) Absent: Secretary Carla Willingham (family illness)
Visitors: Canyon Climb Race Directors Tom Downing and Robert Smith (They left after their report.)
Call to Order: Mark Lentz called the meeting to order at 5:55 p.m.
I. Old Business
1. Canyon Climb debriefing: Race Directors Robert Smith and Tom Downing provided an overview of the race. All agreed it was a huge success for a first time event. The goal was to get at least 100 runners and to at least break even. More than 130 registered and with the RMC funding, it cleared almost $2,500. Robert S., Tom and Brooke plan to meet with RMC next week to discuss ways to make the race better, and RMC does plan to sponsor the race in 2015.
Board expressed thanks to Tom and Robert S. for a job well done. 

Brooke gave a synopsis of the online survey, and all present discussed ways to improve the race, as well as what worked well. The main points were: 

· Overwhelming positive responses, with 95.52% saying they would be back in 2015. 
· Need a start line banner
· Need a mic at the Awards Ceremony

· Need better signs at the Health Fair

· Everyone thought having it at The Tyler Center was awesome

· While the course was hilly and challenging, nobody hated it.

· Suggestion to get course certified (Robert S. said he planned to do this for 2015.)

· Get a director for the Kid’s Climb

· Get Door Prizes

· Loved the training runs

· Consider chip timing

· Consider offering something to finishers “I survived the Canyon Climb” shirt/hat/medal

· NOTE: 2nd Annual CC is March 28, 2015

2. Updating Bylaws: Each Board member received hard copies of the bylaws to review and make suggestions, at the next meeting. It’s time to review them anyway, but two issues have pressed the need to go ahead and update. Tom Griffin, who now resides in NC, has agreed to handle the updates.
· Need to require a Board vote for any changes to the Woodstock course

· Need to require an attendance requirement for Board Meetings (Ex. Miss three meetings and you’re off the Board, unless there are extenuating circumstances.)
3. Prepsports-update from Mark regarding ordering merchandise: Mark recommended we begin utilizing Prepsports, an online store, for our apparel orders. He is going to set up a “mock store” before our next meeting, so we can review it. He will make sure they have our current logo in a high quality format for printing and embroidery. We are currently offering five types of shirts/tanks for order, and once that is completed, we could open the online store.
4. Shoe fundraiser update: Ben Dixon continues to do a great job collecting shoes for this fundraiser. Note: Final date of collection is at the Woodstock 5K.
5. WAR Group - Joe Jankoski reported via email that the Community Development is willing to relinquish all ties to WAR, opening it for ARC to have full ownership of the group. Joe needs a co-director, and has requested the Board consider offering some funding for the position. (He did contact George Kipla about the position, and he is very interested.) Discussion about the request was tabled until Joe presents a formal request.
6. Woodstock Report – Haley noted the following:

· Decided to use RunSignUp for registration

· Finalizing Team Organization

· AHS – everything is great with them; will continue to do all they’ve done in past. (Dr. Jinadu and Mr. Douthitt approved.)

· Suzy Michelson is the Vendor Chair again.

· We received the County Commission’s check.

· Magazine is late coming out. Waiting on Star to send art to proof.
7. Extended Board Positions – openings:
· Volunteer Coordinator: Involves being the contact and coordinator for volunteer positions, knowing what volunteer opportunities are available, reminding people to fulfill the volunteer requirement, and keeping up with who has volunteered.

· Women’s Running Director

· Plucked Turkey Race Director – Haley Gregg
· Half Naked Race Director – Nancy Grace is considering doing this again.
II. New Business
1. Track Grants: We need to send out the track grants each January. (Leah handed out a thank-you note from Coach Sam Green, Fast Feet, about our recent track grant.) We need to get them out ASAP.
2. Coach Bryan Hoddle: Hoddle is a track coach from WA who is considering moving to our area. He is available to talk to the club in June, but he charges a fee of $250. NEABA may want to split the fee with us. Brooke is researching to find out if he is a cycling AND running motivational speaker. She will get back with us via email.
3. New Proposal – Nancy Grace: Nancy contacted Art Hathorn of The Supply Room about being a sponsor of the club. His in-kind sponsorship would help cut costs for shirts, awards, medals, etc. Nancy is checking with him to confirm what he is able and willing to do. It is possible he would allow us to purchase shirts or awards at cost, and then do the printing/engraving as in-kind. More info to come.
4. BTC: Mark announced that the BTC has agreed to publicize ARC’s races. This should help bring in even more area runners.

III. Schedule of events for 2014 – NOTE CHANGES
Meetings/Socials: (Board Meetings are on the second Monday of each month)

January 25    
Annual Banquet

February 10      Extended Board Meeting 

March 10          Exec Board Meeting 

April 3              Workshop/Social – YMCA and Ortho Solutions  

April 14 
Exec Board Meeting 

May 5               Extended Board Meeting
May 19

Educational Workshop – Speedwork at McClellan Track 

May 24/June7?
Social at Cheaha Brewery

June 9               Exec Board Meeting
July 14              Exec Board Meeting 
July ?

Educational Workshop – Spinning and Core Strength (YMCA)

August 11         Extended Board Meeting & Social/Woodstock Follow-




Up Meeting 

Sept 8                Exec Board Meeting 
Sept ?

Educational Workshop – Nutrition (Jayme Frost)
Oct 13               Exec Board Meeting 

Nov 10              Extended Board Meeting 

Nov ?
            Social

Dec 8                Exec Board Meeting
IV: Other

1. Membership: Current membership is at 341. There are many members who have not renewed for 2014. Eveyone likes that Cheryl Lentz is posting on Facebook a welcome to new/renewing members.
2. Sponsor Status: Sponsorships are almost all finalized. Hopefully this year we will be on track to start and finish the sponsorship before the end of the year. (Note: Jack Swift has committed to being the Sponsorship Chair for 2014-2015.)

3. Treasurer’s Report: Leah presented the March report. Haley moved to approve it as presented. Mark seconded and the motion carried. Balance in the account as of 3/31/2014 is $26,731.34.
Next Meeting: NOTE: Date change from previous schedule.

Monday, May 5, 2015 at Animal Medical Center at 6 p.m.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

